  HAPPISBURGH PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF HAPPISBURGH PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD ON MONDAY 12th FEBRUARY 2024 IN THE WENN EVANS CENTRE at 7.30pm
Present:

Cllr D Mole (Chairman), Cllr T Balls, Cllr E Dixon, Cllr J Sheppard, Cllr T Beane, Cllr C Siely, Cllr V Howson
J Beardshaw - Clerk
20 members of the public.  
District Councillor Luke Paterson
1. To welcome those present.  The Chairman thanked those present for attending the meeting and welcomed the members of the public.  
2. To consider apologies for absence. Cllrs Batt and Love had sent apologies for absence, which were accepted.
3. To receive Declarations of Interest on agenda items. Cllr Sheppard and Siely declared an interest in the car park on the basis of pecuniary interests in the Planning application as a result of their property ownership.  Cllr Siely also noted an interest in Vattenfall matters if they were to arise.  Cllr Howson noted an interest in item 6.3 on the basis that the matter relates to her property and family
4. To agree the minutes of the meeting of Happisburgh Parish Council held on Monday 15th January 2024 and to consider matters arising from those minutes:  The minutes were approved with no amendments
5. Councillor Reports (as presented)
5.1. Chairman’s report.  The Chairman explained that he had attended the Coastwise Café during the month, and a flooding event in Hickling hosted by Duncan Baker MP.  The Chairman also noted that the hub was going well.  Council congratulated the hub team for their hard work on behalf of the village
5.2. Cllr Sheppard.  D-Day plans.  Cllr Sheppard noted that there would be a meeting taking place within a couple of weeks.  
5.3. Clerk.  Training.  March 12th 2024.  Time tbc.  Wenn Evans Centre.  The Session would be 2.5 hours.  
5.4. Clerk.  Noticeboards application for funding – Awards for All next possibility
5.5. CCLA account opening.  Council agreed to open a Unity savings account instead which would offer a good rate of return and would be easier to access as more money is used on the car park rollback
6. Correspondence
6.1. Broadland Group.  Update on affordable Housing.  The Clerk had circulated a letter from the Broadland Group updating Council on the very slow progress on the affordable housing site in the village.  Noted
6.2. Norfolk Parishes Movement.  Offshore transmission network update.  The Chairman outlined the idea of the OTN and Council discussed it in general terms and agreed that the information was important to receive in the future
6.3. Parishioner.  Letter concerning double yellow lines.  Acknowledged with thanks.  The Clerk would revert to NCC Highways.
7. Adjourn the meeting at 1941 hrs for public session / comments on planning applications and any other matters

7.1. District and County Councillor reports.  
7.1.1. District Cllr Luke Paterson had attended the meeting and outlined some current issues with flooding.  Cllr Paterson would also follow up with Duncan Baker MP regarding flooding meetings.  Various discussions were held regarding the flooding on Short Lane and sewage threats on the road in Grub Street.  
Mrs Munday asked the Council to be aware that the playground roll back will always need to be considered with the car park rollback.  Council assured Mrs Munday that the rollback was indeed in the general plan for the rollback and that Coastwise would be likely to fund the playspace rollback.  A suggestion was made that primary play equipment and / or MUGA equipment might be a good addition.
A member of the public asked that the Council could write to the Environment Minister to note that whilst Central Government had allocated £15 million to Coastwise, it had not allocated funding towards the defence of the village itself.  The matter would be on the March agenda for consideration
The Clerk would again speak to NNDC regarding the dog bin in the corner of the Recreation Ground, which needed replacing urgently
7.2. Public participation
7.3. Reconvene the meeting
The meeting was reconvened at 2015 hrs
8. Agenda items
8.1. To consider and nominate an allotment committee.  Cllrs Dixon and Siely to join Cllr Balls on the allotment committee if and when required.  Parishioners would also join a working party if and when required
8.2. To receive an update on Solar energy and an investment update.  The Chairman noted that there is approximately £1600 remaining to pay back before a profit might be made
8.3. To discuss and consider conditions for car park rollback planning application.  The Clerk had circulated all the pre-commencement conditions and the general detail.  It was agreed that NNDC might be in a position to support the Council in this regards
9. Financial Matters.  To check finance report and consider budget against expenditure for the month.  AGREED
9.1. To confirm receipts as follows:
9.2. To agree payments and sign cheques as follows:
PC account

VAT DATE:

	
	1030
	Clerk salary
	705.83
	

	
	1031
	HMRC
	84.40
	

	
	1032
	Norfolk Pension Fund
	219.52
	

	
	1033
	DM Cllr.  Tyre replacement on mower
	18.00
	


CP account
VAT DATE:
	11.01.2024
	694
	Community Heartbeat Trust (PAID DURING MONTH)
	253.8
	42.30

	
	695
	SIM Home Improvements.  Car Park and village works
	TBC
	

	
	696
	Roy Cornell January
	1081.28
	

	
	697
	Bryony Nierop-Reading.  Gate opening
	105.00
	

	17.01.2024
	698
	Flowbird Smart City 
	95.18
	15.86

	
	DD
	AIBMS
	53.09
	

	9.01.24
	DD
	British Gas
	70.88
	3.37

	
	699
	Louise Tiplady – T&T bell inscription (from EMR) – rewritten cheque
	1050.00
	

	31.01.24
	700
	Canham Consulting.  Road safety audit, construction management plan, work on passing bays, attendance at meetings
	4584.00
	764.00


10 Planning: 
10.1 Planning applications:  None
10.2 Planning Decisions:  None
9. Items for the Church News – deadline 12th.
10. Any further items at the Chairman’s discretion
11. Date of next meeting – The next meeting will take place on Monday 18th March 2024 in the Wenn Evans Centre at 7.30pm
The meeting was closed at 2030 hrs
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